From: |

Sent:

To: ~WEB_Local Plan

Subject: Brimscombe & Thrupp Parish Council Response to Local Plan
Categories: Consulation response

Dear Local Plan Team,

| write to you on behalf of Brimscombe & Thrupp Parish Council who wish to make the following
observations in regards to the Stroud District Council Emerging Local Plan:-

¢ The Parish Council would be supportive of small developments not outside the settlement
boundary.
e The Parish Council does not wish for any changes to the settlement boundaries.
e Brimscombe and Thrupp are separate settlements and should not be merged.
o Brimscombe has limited infrastructure and should be considered as Tier 3B and not
elevated to Tier 3A.
o Thrupp has no services and the local plan description as having very good access to facilities
it not considered appropriate. Accordingly Thrupp should remain in Tier 4.
e The Parish Council would not object to a small development being considered on the
Gloucestershire County Council owned land along the A419, London Road, Thrupp
¢ Any additional growth in Brimscombe and Thrupp should be concentrated on the brownfield sites
in the Valley bottom however prior to allowing any further development traffic congestion and
control along the A419 needs to be updated to allow for additional vehicular movements.

Kind regards,

[
Parish Clerk

The information included in this e-mail is of a confidential nature and is intended only for the addressee. If
you are not the intended addressee, any disclosure, copying or distribution by you is prohibited and may be
unlawful. Disclosure to any party other than the addressee, whether inadvertent or otherwise is not
intended to waive privilege or confidentiality.



